Number: PL-293
Date: August 6, 2001
From: North American Numbering Plan Administration (NANPA)

Subject:  Supplemental Information NPA Overlay 787/939 (Puerto Rico)

On April 14, 2000, The Telecommunications Regulatory Board of Puerto Rico (the
Board) approved an all-services overlay for the 787 NPA in Puerto Rico. Under the
order, the new 939 NPA was to be activated August 1, 2001. The ten-digit dialing
became mandatory July 15, 2001.

NANPA has been ordered by the Board, CASE NUM. JRT-2001-OA-0001 dated August
2, 2001, to suspend activation of the new 939 NPA until September 15, 2001. This order
does not affect the mandatory ten-digit dialing.

Please refer any questions about this Planning Letter to Thomas C. Foley, NANPA, on
407-389-8929.



